
5133 WALNUT ROAD, PO BOX 45�

BUCKEYE LAKE, OHIO 43008�

�

Website: www.olmcbuckeyelake.org�

Email: olmc@midohio.twcbc.com�

Phone & Fax: 740�928�3266�

Sacramental Emergency: 740�323�6437�

PARISH STAFF�

Fr. William Hritsko, Pastor�

Reverend G. Michael Gribble, Retired Associate�

Deacon Richard Busic�

Pam Klein, Administrative Assistant�

Sharon Lieb, Office Administrator�Secretary�

Leslie Niedzielski, Rel. Ed. Director; 740�928�3264�

Sally Oldham, Liturgy & Music Coordinator�

Joan Elliot, Organist�

Linda Grum, Organist�

Thomas Niedzielski, Bookkeeper�

Clint Bigler, Maintenance Director�

�

MASS SCHEDULE�

Saturday: 4:00 p.m.� Sunday: 8:00 and 11:00 a.m.�

   Liturgy of the Word for Children 11:00 a.m.�

   Mass during school year.�

Monday & Wednesday: 8:00 a.m.�

Tuesday & Thursday Communion Service 8:00 a.m.�

Friday Morning Prayer: 8:00 a.m.�

Holy Days: 8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.�

   unless otherwise noted in bulletin�

�

NEW TO THE PARISH? WELCOME!�

Inquirers to the Catholic Christian Faith (adults not 

yet baptized or currently practicing a non�Catholic 

faith) call Pastor Fr. Bill Hritsko or Pam Klein (740�

928�3266) for more information about the Catholic 

Church and our parish. Inactive Catholics Returning 

to the Faith call Pastor for information.�

�

SACRAMENTS & PROGRAMS�

Reconciliation: Saturday, 3:15�3:45 p.m. or by 

appointment call the Office (740�928�3266).�

�

Infant Baptism: Workshop required before infant 

baptism. Call the Office (740�928�3266) for more 

info.�

�

Marriage: Active parishioners must call the 

Office (740�928�3266) no later than 6 months prior 

to tentative date of wedding.�

�

Anointing of the Sick: available upon request. �

Call the Office (740�928�3266).�

�

Hospitals, Nursing Homes & Homebound Sick: 

For visitation requests call Pastor. If possible, please 

inform pastor prior to admittance (740�928�3266).�

�

Home Communion: To arrange long�term home 

communion, call the Office or Deacon Richard Busic 

(740�928�3266).�

�

Parish School of Religion (PSR): PK�12; meets 

between Sunday Masses during school year. Call 

Leslie Niedzielski to register or volunteer to teach �

(740�928�3264).�

�

Prayer Warriors: Email based prayer chain. 

Contact Sally Oldham to submit requests at 

sallyoldham2002@yahoo.com.�

�

Protecting God’s Children: This parish is fully 

compliant with all PGC requirements and best 

practices. All parish volunteers working with minors 

must comply. Call Pam Klein for more information 

(740�928�3266).�

�

SOCIAL SERVICES�

LEADS Buckeye Lake: For food and other 

assistance, 740�928�4481.�

�

St. Vincent de Paul Society: For financial 

assistance call 740�527�2230 (leave name & phone 

number).�

�

OLMC Food Pantry: Kris Helphrey, Food Pantry 

is open Wednesday 1pm�2:30 p.m.�

�

Alcoholic Anonymous and AL�ANON: �

Meet Thursdays 8:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall.�

�

Buckeye Lake Senior Citizens: Meet 1

st

 & 3

rd

 

Mondays 12:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall.�

�

WIC: Services available in Parish Hall monthly 

on 1

st

 Wednesday, 9:00 a.m.�4:00 p.m.�

�

Bulletin Deadline is Monday 8:00 a.m.�

ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH�

Mount Carmel 
Lady Our of 

Seventh Sunday In Ordinary Time�

February 24, 2019



PARISH ORGANIZATIONS�

Parish Council: President Carole Winkel  meets on 

2nd Tuesday at 7 p.m. dur ing school year .�

Finance Council: Tom Niedzielski�Bookkeeper, 

meets quarterly.�

Appalachian Prayer Group�on Hiatus �

Knights of Columbus: meets 1st / 3rd Wednesdays 7 

pm  � Grand Knight Greg Hoffman�

Bible Study: meets weekly�Monday 7 pm  in the    

parish hall, during school year. Contact Deacon Dick 

Busic.�

RCIA: Pam Klein, Director  740�928�3266.  Inquirers 

to the Catholic Christian Faith (adults not yet baptized or 

currently practicing a non�Catholic faith) contact Fr. Bill 

Hritsko or Pam Klein for information about the Catholic 

Church and our parish. �

Inactive Catholics: If you wish to return to the     

practice of the faith, contact the Office.�

St. Vincent de Paul Society: meets monthly on 3rd 

Tuesday at 7 pm in Parish Hall. President   Harold   

Crabtree 740�527�2230�

Liturgy of the Word for Children:  740�928�3264 

Leslie Niedzielski�

OLMC Bell Chorus�Meets every Tuesday at 6pm �

Vacation Bible School: Jasmine Reynolds & Michelle 

Rowley�Welsch, Directors�date announced in bulletin.�

College Student Care Package: Paula Dillon�

Spirit Touch Dancers: Glenda Reynolds�

Walking With Purpose�Women’s Bible Study 

Group: meets Wednesdays 6:00�6:30p.m.Fellowship 

then Lesson from 6:30pm�8pm in the Parish Hall.     

Contact Glenda Reynolds�740�974�7568.�

LITURGICAL MINISTRY DIRECTORS�

Choir: Sally Oldham: rehearsals Monday at 6:30 pm. 

Practice times may change, Sally will call or email.�

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: If you 

are interested in becoming an EMOHC contact Deacon 

Richard Busic or Sharon Lieb in the Parish Office.�

Lectors: Gertrude Hoy�

Altar Servers / Hospitality: Bill Lieb�

Decoration / Flowers:  Vicki White, Joyce Smeigh, 

Helen Walters�

If you would like to contact any of these ministries, 

please call the parish office 740�928�3266.�

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  

Roman Catholic Church 
Website: www.olmcbuckeyelake.org�

Email: olmc@midohio.twcbc.com�

Phone: 740�928�3266  �  Fax: 740�928�3264�

Sacramental Emergency: 740�323�6437�

Sharon Lieb, Office Manager, Secretary  740�334�3424�

CONFESSION / MASS SCHEDULES�

Saturday, February 23, St. Polycarp� � �

   3:15�3:45� � Confessions�

    4 p.m. Mass � � Hentrich Family † �

Sunday, February 24, Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time�

    8 a.m. Mass�  � Kay Hubbard † �

    9:30 a.m. � � PSR�

  11 a.m. Mass  � Mary Boso † / Our Parish Families�

Monday, February 25,�

    8 a.m. Mass� � Connie Fought † �

Tuesday, February 26,�

    8 a.m. � � Communion Service **�

Wednesday, February 27, �

    8 a.m.  Mass� �  Ann Lacko † �

Thursday, February 28, �

    8 a.m. � � Communion Services**�

Friday, March 1, First Friday�World Day of Prayer�

   8 a.m.� � � Morning Prayer�

Saturday, March 2, First Saturday� � �

   3:15�3:45� � Confessions�

    4 p.m. Mass � � Mike, Dave, Brad, Maci Randall † �

Sunday, March 3, Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time�

    8 a.m. Mass�  Debbie Paumier † / Our Parish Families�

    9:30 a.m. � � PSR�

  11 a.m. Mass  � � John Guinsler † �

�

**Masses are at St. Leonard at 9a.m.�

OLMC Offertory: Feb. 17, 2019� $   3,690.61�

Catholic Times� � � $      234.00�

St. Vincent de Paul� � �

Celebrating 90 Years 



Pastor’s Column�

Dear fellow parishioners, last week in my homily I stated 

that we follow a faith that seems to not make sense.  To 

avoid Bishop's Office calls, I stated as well that I believe 

wholeheartedly in the scriptures, but I still hold they 

don't always seem to make sense; here is why:�

     Jesus said to his disciples: “To you who hear I say, 

love your enemies, do good to those who hate you, bless 

those who curse you, pray for those who mistreat you."  

Based on my actions and others' actions I have observed, 

I would have to say that statement does not make sense.  

A more likely response would be:   What?!?  What     

recreational chemicals are you ingesting and are you 

sharing them?!?  Love enemies � not happening?   

Okay, I'd love to "maim" or "hurt badly", not "kill"    

because that would be "wrong"...  Bless those who curse 

you, pray for those who mistreat you?  You MUST be 

crazy!  Not happening...  but... it could.�

     Often our hearts, minds, wills tell us to get even � 

"with interest" probably.  Jesus' order, "[t]o the person 

who strikes you on one cheek, offer the other one as well, 

and from the person who takes your cloak, do not     

withhold even your tunic..."  is not part of many people's 

DNA. Unlike "genetic" requirements (insert long        

discussions on nature/nurture here) we don't have to   

follow the predisposition to do the negative.  We don't 

have to and shouldn't stay in that state.�

     We have Christ as the model for the right stuff  "for 

he himself is kind to the ungrateful and the wicked...".  

How many times have you really thanked God for   

something � and not just for the end of my homily?  

Hmmm?  Even in our sinfulness the Lord still gives us 

what we need not always what we want.  Sometimes  

deliveries are delayed; or not given based on real need or 

due to how we ask or don't ask (see James 4:2�3).�

     You've heard of the "Golden Rule" � not: "Whoever 

has the gold makes the rules." but the real one:  "Do unto 

others as you would have them do to you."  The Lord 

states "vengeance is Mine" and I've tried finding a    

loophole � hoping to find something that says "make an 

instrument of your vengeance"... alas, I have only found 

for being an instrument of peace...�

     So, here it is � right from the Lord's mouth:  "[L]ove 

your enemies and do good to them... lend expecting 

nothing back... Be merciful, just as your Father is   

merciful... Stop judging and you will not be judged. 

Stop condemning and you will not be condemned.   

Forgive and you will be forgiven. Give, and gifts will be 

given to you; a good measure, packed together, shaken 

down, and overflowing, will be poured into your lap... 

[for] the measure with which you measure will in     

return be measured out to you.”  Think, could you stand 

up to your own scrutiny which you impose on others?  

Honestly?  Some thoughts to ponder...�

� Let us pray for each other.  Know that you are in 

mine always.�

� Peace and blessings � Fr. Bill.�

YOUR SPOUSE WILL THANK YOU! Give thanks and 

plan now to attend a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend! 

The next weekend is February 15�17, 2019 in central Ohio. 

Marriage Encounter is where married    couples can get away 

from jobs, kids, chores, and phones and focus on each other. 

For more information or to   apply, contact Paul & Marilou 

Clouse at 614�834�6880 or visit our website at 

www.wwmecolumbus.org�

“The Story of St. Mary of the Springs Academy” �� Julie 

McGhee, professional storyteller and St. Mary of the Springs 

Academy alumna, will present “Our Place of Springs with 

Deep Roots and Wide Influence � The Story of St. Mary of the 

Springs Academy,” at St. Therese’s Retreat Center, 5277 E. 

Broad Street, Columbus, on Sunday, March 10, at 2 p.m. An 

optional luncheon is available at 1 p.m.; reservation required 

by March 1. All are welcome. For  more information, 

please contact Mike Finn, Catholic Record Society, at 614�

268�4166 or FCoolavin@aol.com.�

Knox/Licking Vocations Club will be meeting on Tuesday, 

March 12th at St, Leonard’s in Heath, Please come join us 

for lunch and speaker, Fr. Ty Thomson from St. Bernadette in 

Lancaster. Lunch is at noon and the cost is $5. The money we 

receive goes to support and encourage priests, religious and 

seminarians. Help us support vocations. Questions call, Debby 

at 366�6924.�

March is Developmental Disabilities Awareness 

Month. All persons with disabilities have gifts to    

contribute to the whole Church. ‘Embrace. Welcome. 

Participate.’ Resources available to individuals, families, 

and parishes to work towards the goal of full               

participation, visit:�

 www.columbuscatholic.org/persons�with�disabilities.� �



Thank you for all your support to 

the Food Pantry. We are in need of 

the following items: �

Boxed Cereals, Juice, Microwave 

Popcorn, Toilet Paper, Canned 

Chicken Breast, Canned White 

Potatoes, Pudding Cups (any flavor), Liquid Dish      

Detergent, Shampoo, Shaving Crème �

 �

"Through love serve one another." � Galatians 5 :13�

Liturgy Corner                                    by Sally Oldham�

Have Worry Wrinkles?????� �

� � � Get A Faith Lift!!!!!�

We spend a lot of time worrying. We worry about our 

children. We worry about our country. We worry about 

our health. We basically worry about everything! Does 

worrying ever solve any problems we have? NO!�

But there is a person who can help us. We need to lay 

our worries and problems with the Lord. Worrying does 

nothing for us. It takes away our peace and joy. Our 

Lord loves us so much. Talk to him. Trust in him. Turn 

to him and ask him to come into your life every day. Let 

him know what is going on, what your worries and fears 

are. If you cannot find the peace to talk to the Lord at 

home, think of coming to the Adoration between the 

Masses during Lent or at Holy Thursday. The Lord hears 

us and will answer us.�

Of course there is a song for that LOL:�

Leave it there, oh, leave it there�

Take your burden to the Lord and leave it there�

If you would trust Him and never doubt�

He would surely bring you out�

Take your burden to the Lord and leave it there!�

There's an APP for that! There is an APP called 

Click to Pray. You can choose from several options: 

Praying with the Pope, Pray Every Day, Way of Heart 

and User Prayers. User Prayers are everyday people  

requesting prayers. Praying with the Pope is one that you 

pray the monthly petitions of the Pope. It is a way to 

nudge you into the habit of praying every day. "Pope’s 

Worldwide Prayer Network (Apostleship of Prayer) that 

revolutionize praying. Connect yourself with thousands 

of people who pray every day for the challenges of    

humanity and for the mission of the Church as the Pope 

proposes in his monthly prayer intentions." It is        

available through Google and the Apple App Store. It is 

free.�

Baby Pantry Needs! New or gently used 

clothing�Size 0�14 Baby oil, shampoo, 

powder, diaper rash crème, lotion, body 

wash, toothpaste, toothbrushes, baby food�

Stage 1�3, cereal, formula, bottles, cribs, 

swings, blankets. Coupons for any of the 

above items. No used car seats please, 

they need to meet special requirements.�

Get ready for Fisher Catholic's Bid O' Luck:��

An Elegant Knight in Camelot,�Saturday, April 27, 

2019. Raffle tickets�are now on sale! One $7,500 prize 

and five $500 prizes! Raffle tickets are $100 each. Buy 

one for yourself, or   gather your friends and split the 

cost. Tickets can be purchased by contacting Kellie 

Shonk at 740�654�1231 or keshonk@cdeducation.org �

News from Fisher Catholic High School: *Donations 

are now being gathered for the annual Bid O’ Luck     

dinner auction to be held�on April 27, with the theme of 

'An Elegant Knight in Camelot'! Not sure you have any-

thing fabulous to donate? Give cash, and let the commit-

tee shop for you! Goods and services are wanted for the 

silent and grand auctions. Contact Milea Quaintance at 

740�689�3288 or quaint6@yahoo.com. �

Past events, emotions and memories often get stuck in our 

thoughts and we play these events over and over in our minds 

influencing our actions and sabotaging our happiness. Our 

upcoming UNBOUND conference will transform your life 

through a day of reflection, prayer and forgiveness for self�

healing, personal growth, peace and happiness.  Participation 

is optional, guided by the team and completely confidential.�

 Unbound Prayer is based upon the five “keys” to being 

unbound in our prayer life, so we can live free in our spiritual 

lives. These five keys are based upon solid biblical principles 

and very much in line with what we hope to accomplish in our 

own relationships with Christ as Catholic Christians. We will 

spend the day taking participants through these five keys in the 

context of prayer, explaining each key and how it applies to 

our lives as Christians. Then we gently lead participants 

through the spiritual exercise of each key, so they can person-

ally experience Christ’s liberating and healing love in a sup-

portive environment of prayer.  The five keys are:�

� Repentance � Identifying and asking Christ to forgive us 

of our sins.  Forgiveness � Acknowledging the   people in 

our lives who we need to forgive and surrendering them to 

the Lord. Rejecting the Lies � Seeing the lies that we have 

been taught about ourselves and the lies that we have be-

lieved about  ourselves, which has kept us from growing 

in faith  and trust and rejecting them with Christ’s grace.     

Reclaiming our Identity � Remembering who we are and 

who God is and reclaiming the great power that God gives 

us to live freely and fully in his love and mission. The 

Father’s Love � We end with leading participants 

through a spiritual exercise to allow them to experience 

the reality of the Father’s love for them.  �

Register Today! Livefreeohio.eventbrite.com A Day Full of 

Encouragement, Love, Music and Great Food  �



�

Please pray for the  

unemployed, shut�ins, 

and those in�need and especially for: Fr. Ronnie   

Boccali;  Judy Adisimone, Barbie Arp;  Tom Attard; 

Rosie; Dana Baker; Sue Baker,  Dhana & Charlotte; 

Braden Allard; Sharon Anderson; Baby Daniel; Gary        

Bertrand; Betty Bishop; Ruth Blain; Kellie Blosser; 

Margi Boso; Jeremy Brock; Beanetta Buchanan;   

Zebbra Busic; Mike Cassidy, Sharon Casto; Gary 

Church; Izabella Corcoran;  Jenny Rose &  Sandra 

Daley;   Billie Deck, Cindy Dickens, Jim  Fedor,      

Kolsen Fleming; Tammy & Joe Frye; David George; 

Maxine Getreu; Ray Guinsler; Albert and Kay Hillis; 

Gert, David &  Stephanie Hoy; Mike Illhardt, Joan 

Jerome; Ron Jones; Gertie Keller; Sandra Klines; Eli 

Kopis; Julie Laughlin; Charlene Lieb;  Bernie &    

Andrew  Madrid; Msgr. Frank &  Paulette Meagher; 

Boric  Melnyk, Kathy  Miklos,  Patricia & Walt    

Miller; Kris Mowrey; Tera Naayers; Lisa  Nelson; 

Gary Newcomb; Paige Nicole Newsome; Tom 

Niedzielski; Mary Oehlman; Sally & Jerry Oldham; 

Roger Pack, Bob Parham;   Diane Paxton: Daniel  

Paxton, Jr.;  Sharon Raymer; Paul Rogers; Janet    

Rollins, Rick Rueckel;  Michael Russ; Annette     

Russell; Aggie Search, Kathy Shafer; Richard Shafer; 

Connor Skeen; April Snyder: George Stevenson;    

Arnold Stoltz; Audrey Swart; Janet Talbert; Mary 

Ann  Thomas,  Judy Thompson; Keith Thompson; 

Jason Thulberry; Linda Turner; Rodger Watson,    

Carla, and David  Watson, Jim Weidner; Mike 

Welker; Joan Wenzel; Kristie Wiencek; Joan 

Writesel; Patrolman Andy, and those in need of organ        

transplants. Pray for our men and  women in the    

military, especially, Chris Dickens. Pray for all retired 

Priest, especially those in Mother Mc Clory and at 

Villas of St. Therese. �

Reminder:  Regarding   Prayer  Requests: If you 

wish to have  Prayer Requests    printed in the bulletin  

contact the Parish Secretary by  Tuesday of the week 

of publication. To participate in the e�mail prayer list 

(Prayer  Warriors) or be notified of deaths and        

upcoming funerals in the parish, send an email to   

Sally at: Sallyoldham2002@yahoo.com. For those 

without computer access, call Sue Winnestaffer at 

(740) 246�4644, to initiate the telephone tree.�

Readings for the Week of February 24, 2019�

Monday: Sir 1:1�10/Ps 93:1ab, 1cd�2, 5 [1a]/Mk 9:14�29�

Tuesday: Sir 2:1�11/Ps 37:3�4, 18�19, 27�28, 39�40 [cf. 

5]/Mk 9:30�37�

Wednesday: Sir 4:11�19/Ps 119:165, 168, 171, 172, 174, 

175 [165a]/Mk 9:38�40�

Thursday: Sir 5:1�8/Ps 1:1�2, 3, 4 and 6 [40:5a]/Mk 9:41�

50�

Friday: Sir 6:5�17/Ps 119:12, 16, 18, 27, 34, 35 [35a]/Mk 

10:1�12�

Saturday: Sir 17:1�15/Ps 103:13�14, 15�16, 17�18 [cf. 

17]/Mk 10:13�16�

Next Sunday: Sir 27:4�7/Ps 92:2�3, 13�14, 15�16 [cf. 

2a]/1 Cor 15:54�58/Lk 6:39�45�

© LPi�

The Best of Ireland�

11 Days: July 22�August 1, 2019�

Hosted by: Fr. Daniel Dury�

Pastor, St. Catharine Church�

Visiting Waterford * Killarney * Galway * Connemara�

Knock * Sligo * Dublin�

Only $3,699 per person from Columbus�

(Air/land tour price is $3,299 plus $400 gov’t taxes & airline 

charges)�

For a Brochure & More Information �

Contact: Fr. Daniel Dury:�

Tel: (614) 231�4509/ Email: frdury@yahoo.com�

OLMC Knights of 

Columbus’�

 “Beat the Winter   

Blah’s” Euchre night 

was such a success, 

the next one will be at 

5:30pm on March 10, in the parish hall. 

Don’t forget a snack and drinks. Cost 50 

cents�



OLMC Knights of Columbus

-Soup-to-Go 

Stop after Mass in the Parish Hall 

and by a couple of quarts of soup. 

They have:  Chicken and Rice, Beef Vegetable, Chili, 

Zupa Tuscano {these are all gluten free} and    

Chicken Noodle with REAL homemade noodles and 

new  varieties. Still only $5.00 a quart. �

Announcements from the Diocese of Columbus:�

Our parish collection  began for the Catholic Times 

weekly newspaper. This donation of $17 or more, 

HELPS OUR PARISH provide the Catholic Times to 

you and many of our parishioners. Donation envelopes 

for this collection are included in your February packet. 

For a minimum donation of ONLY $17 per year (less 

than 39 cents per issue), readers receive a Catholic    

perspective on the world around us: local, national, 

worldwide, pro�life and Vatican news;  diocesan, parish, 

and school stories; articles, regular columns, editorials, 

and events are delivered right to your home. As an  

evangelization tool, Bishop Campbell encourages every 

Catholic family to receive the Catholic Times. Use your 

envelope to sign up for the Catholic Times, the       

newspaper of our diocese, or to renew your subscription. 

If you donate electronically, you can still receive     

Catholic Times. Simply place your donation in an   en-

velope marked “Catholic Times” with your Name and 

drop it into the Sunday collection basket during         

February. If you don’t get envelopes and want to receive 

the Catholic Times, just put an envelope marked       

Catholic Times  in the collection basket. Thank you for 

your support.�

Understanding Our Liturgical Year Through Song�

A�Come Unto Me�Concert�

Experience your 2019 Lenten Journey with a greater           

appreciation for the gift of our salvation through the death and 

resurrection of Our Lord. On Friday, March 8, at 7:30 pm, St. 

Elizabeth will host Understanding Our Liturgical Year 

Through Song, a concert by Rino Angelini and the Come 

Unto Me Liturgical Choir. This event will focus on specific 

moments in time during our liturgical year. On Saturday, 

March 9, Rino will draw us to a deeper understanding of our 

beautiful liturgical    calendar � the unfolding of the mystery of 

Christ and the Catholic Christian faith. During St. Elizabeth’s 

Lenten Day of Reflection, from 9:00 am�3:00 pm, Rino will 

guide us throughout the entire liturgical year, beginning and 

ending with our Lenten season. Lunch will be provided by St. 

Elizabeth. Rino’s compositions are familiar to many around 

Ohio, but few are aware of the vast amount of music he has 

written. This concert will include some of the best�known 

pieces, and include compositions new to most people! His 

ministry in music for over 40 years (St. Peter in Columbus, 

Bellarmine Chapel at Xavier University, and St. Rose Parish in 

Girard), and nearly a decade in the seminary gives him       

expansive experience to present the deeper truth of our faith 

through music! Both events are free. Donations are accepted 

for the concert, and RSVP is required for Saturday’s lunch. St. 

Elizabeth Catholic Church, 6077 Sharon Woods Blvd,        

Columbus. Questions/reservations to Rich Krehnovi at 614�

937�6683, or events@stelcc.org.�

Spirit of Hope Gala of Catholic Social Services will 

be held on Saturday, March 2, 2019, 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 

p.m. at St. Charles Preparatory School’s Walter        

Commons, 2010 E. Broad Street, Columbus. The annual 

event benefits Catholic Social Services’ programs which 

help seniors and families. To purchase tickets or to   

sponsor, visit www.colscss.org/upcoming�events or   

contact Julie Naporano at jnaporano@colscss.org or  

614�857�1236 . �

The Church of the Resurrection in New Albany 

will host an inspiring Dynamic Catholic event    

Saturday, March 16, 2019, 9 AM�1 PM entitled 

“Find Your Greatness” Presented by Dr. Allen 

Hunt, this     seminar will create a personal plan to 

strengthen  and enrich the 4 life�giving spiritual 

habits of a highly engaged Catholic, prayer, study,            

evangelization, generosity.  Please join us and    

invite your family and friends to this transformative 

Lenten event.�

�

Register online: DynamicCatholic.com/New Alba-

ny or go to the parish website: https://

www.cotrna.org.  Click on the “Find your Great-

ness” icon or contact Gayle Kerkman at (614) 429�

7308 or by e�mail at gkerkman@gmail.com.  Ticket 

cost is $25.   Church of the Resurrection, 6300 E 

Dublin�Granville Road, New Albany, Ohio.  �

�

�

SAINT LEONARD CHURCH ANNUAL AUCTION:   Saint 

Leonard will be having their Annual Auc�on on March 2, 

2019 that benefits Catholic Educa�on and Parish        

Ministries.  This includes Dinner, Silent and Grand     

Auc�on, and a Raffle for a chance to win $500, and an 

evening of fun!   Tickets are $40 each or a table of 8 for 

$280. Please help our sister parish have a successful 

auc�on, get a group of friends together for a fun night 

out.  Call the office to make reserva�ons at 740�522�

5270.�



2019 Our Lady of Mount Carmel�

Parish Council Candidates�

Parish Council Elections will be held the weekend of  March 9/10.�

Sandy Davis��Married 32yrs to Michael Davis and became members of Our Lady of Mount Carmel after 

moving to the Pataskala area. I am retired from the American Red Cross, have 2 grown children and 2 

grandchildren. I had been on the parish council at my previous parish and I would like to become more  

involved here at Our Lady of Mount Carmel. I am a Lector and Eucharistic Minister at the 11 am Mass. My 

hobby is quilting and I belong to a group called  Newborns in Need, providing items for young mothers. 

Michael and I are anxious to be part of the OLMC parish family.�

Connie Schilling��Married to Steve Schilling and Our Lady of Mount Carmel has been part of our life 

since 1979 when we moved to Buckeye Lake. I retired after 41 years in education. I became a member of 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel under the direction of Fr. Fulcher and was fortunate to meet many kind and 

compassionate members of the church and have appreciated the impact those people and my faith have 

had on my life. We have one son, Frits,   attended Blessed Sacrament and Newark Catholic High School. 

Fritz is a 2012 graduate of Xavier University. My career in education included teaching at Arkansas 

School for the Deaf and teaching special education at Lakewood and Licking Valley School districts. I also supervised 

special education programs in Licking County and served as principal. A 40 year relationship with Our Lady of Mount 

Carmel! I think it's time to volunteer to serve as a member of Parish Council to show my appreciation of what this 

Church means to me.�

Joe Melfi��Married to Keri Melfi, who came into the Church last year. I am 56 years young and was 

raised Catholic. I went to Our Lady of Perpetual Help grade school in Grove City, then moved here and 

went to Millersport High School. Keri and I like to take trips on our motorcycles. I am a lineman for 

AEP and live in the Fairfield Beach area. Keri and I have been members for 3 years and are members of 

the St. Vincent de Paul Society here at OLMC. I would be very pleased to serve the parish as a Council 

Member. �

Stephanie Chittum��Married to Roger Chittum and joined Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish in 2007. We 

have a daughter, Katie, who started PSR and is an Altar Server. We moved from St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 

Parish in Pickerington, where I completed the RCIA program. We moved to Hebron when my husband 

started his job at the  Hebron State Fish Hatchery. I currently work part�time at Lakewood Middle School, 

and our daughter is a Junior at Lakewood High School. I graduated from Perrysburg High School and from 

The Ohio State University with a Bachelor's Degree and a Master's Degree in Journalism. I have enjoyed 

teaching PSR and working on the newsletter, evangelization, and college care package committees. I am excited about 

the opportunity  to get more involved with the Church through Parish Council.�

Suzie Howard��Married to Pat Howard, we have 2 daughters, Jessi Jackson and Nicole Evec. I retired 

from teaching 37 years at St. Matthew School in Gahanna in 2016. I have been a member of Walking with    

Purpose for 3 years, Parish Council Secretary for 3 years, and on the 90th Anniversary Planning           

Committee. I have taught PSR about 20 years at Our Lady of Mount Carmel. I have enjoyed having more 

time to be involved at Our Lady of Mount Carmel.  I appreciate the opportunity for continued spiritual 

growth and fellowship that I have experienced at OLMC. I would like to continue serving on Parish    

Council for another term.�

Michelle (Mickey) McCormick��Married to Bob McCormick, we have 3 children Michelle, Mike and 

Melissa and 5 grandchildren. We have been members for 10 years, and I have been an Eucharistic        

Minister, Food Pantry Volunteer. I am a Tax Professional and have been President of Columbus         

Diocesan Council for Women and President of the former Lady of Mount Carmel Lights. I have         

participated in the civic association of Buckeye Lake, the Homeowners Association of Cranberry Bay 

and Buckeye Lake Village Council.  I would very much like to serve the needs of our parish as a member 

of Parish Council. Thank you for your consideration.�


